
Dear Willington Residents, 
 
For your information, the attached letter from the co-chairs of the Capitol Region Council of 
Governments’ Ad-Hoc Working Committee on Crumbling Foundations sent the attached letter last week 
to Senators Timothy Larson and Catherine Osten in response to their support of legislation allowing 
towns to bond for costs associated with crumbling basement repairs.  These funds would be dispersed 
by each town in the form of grants or loans, depending on the will of each individual municipality. 
 
I agree with my colleagues on the Ad-Hoc Committee (comprised of town leaders from the other 
affected towns) that while this may seem like a solution for the State of Connecticut, this is not a viable 
solution for the Town of Willington and certainly not for the affected homeowners.  We will continue to 
advocate for meaningful solutions that will help our homeowners rebuild as soon as possible, not just 
because it is the right thing to do but because it is what we all need to do to invest in our towns and our 
state.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Christina Mailhos 
First Selectman 
Town of Willington 



  



  



 


